

St Thomas More's Catholic Primary School

Launceston Tasmania

23 July 2018

The EveryBody! Program

Dear Parents/Carers,

From Friday 10 August, The EveryBody! Program will be visiting our school. The program works with students from Kinder to Grade Six and is aligned with the Australian Curriculum: Health and Physical Education. Our students from Kinder to Grade Six will be participating in the program.

The EveryBody! Program will be presented by Wendy Gregory who is a registered nurse with over 20 years of experience working with children and families in schools and the community. Wendy has previously visited our school with the Family Life Education Program run by Centacare/CatholicCare.

The in-class sessions will be held from Friday 10 August to Friday 17 August.

Students will learn age appropriate information in an interactive and relaxed classroom setting using power point presentations, group discussion, DVD's, books and take-home activities. At least one teacher will be present in each session.

This program is intended to supplement, rather than replace home learning. It is a wonderful way to encourage parent/carer and child discussions around the topics of personal and cyber safety, families, friendships, puberty and relationships. Children will be encouraged to share the things they have learned during the sessions, with adults at home and other trusted adults.

We will also be holding a parent/carer information session on Monday 6 August at 6pm in the Josephite Hall. We encourage you to come along to meet Wendy, see and hear what your child/ren will be learning and to ask questions. The session will go for 90 minutes.

If you have any questions or concerns about the program which need to be discussed privately, please contact:

Shayne Kidd – <u>shayne.kidd@catholic.tas.edu.au</u> or Kurt Atkins – <u>kurt.atkins@catholic.tas.edu.au</u> OR

Wendy - wendy.gregory@islandhealthlearning.com.au or Ph 0408 616 864.

Please see the attached brochure for more detailed information on the contents of each session.

Kind Regards

Kurt Atkins Assistant Principal

ADDRESS 125 Abbott Street Newstead Tasmania 7250 POSTAL ADDRESS P.O. Box 93 Newstead Tasmania 7250

Telephone: 6337 7200 Facsimile: 6337 7272

Email: stm@catholic.tas.edu.au

ABN 39 185 389 074